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Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
The first term of the year is drawing to 
a close and has been full of brilliant 
events. 
 
Our students took part in the 
Shakespeare Schools Festival earlier this 
term and did themselves (and us) proud 
with a captivating rendition of A 
Midsummer Nightôs Dream. I for one 
canôt wait to see what Ms Claxton and 
our students come up with next year to 
top that!  
 
In other exciting news, we have now 
appointed our Head Boy and Head Girl as well as being 
awarded the Secondary School Award in the Tidy Schoolôs 
Competition, some fantastic news to celebrate! 
 
Enjoy reading the rest of our news and have a wonderful 
Christmas, 
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Tidy Schools Competition 

2015  
Stephen Rist (Y8) and Paulina Grzeszczyk 

(Y8) recently attended a ceremony at the 

Lord Mayorõs Parlour to accept the 

Secondary School Award on behalf of 

the school for the Tidy Schools 

Competition.  

Head Boy and Head Girl Announcements  

It is with great pleasure that we can announce Callum Tickner (Y12) as our Head Boy 

and Anita Ghosh (Y12) as our Head Girl. Congratulations! 
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Shakespeare Schools Festival - Update 
 
 
On Tuesday 17th November the 
wonderful cast of this yearõs production 
stole the show at the New Theatre 
Royal, Guildhall. With a vast amount of 
friends and family in the audience, they 
performed last and were a phenomenal 
crowd pleaser.  
Ms Claxton, Head of Drama, said, ôI 
could not be more proud of the cast this 
year. They were professional and 
focused throughout the entire (very 
long) production day! The technical 
crew at the NTR said they were the 
most professional school they worked 
this, and I happen to agree.õ  
Many members of staff attended the 
event as a staff social was kindly 
organised. This really helped boost the 
confidence of the cast and made it even 
more special for them.  
A letter was received from a member of 

the audience a few days later, saying that the theatre ôcame aliveõ when we performed. They also picked out several stand out 
student performance for them, and very generously gave us a cheque for £100 as a way of congratulations.  
They are now involved in a week long run of assemblies so that every student in the school gets to see the fabulous 
production.  
Auditions for next yearõs production are set to be very busy indeed! And we canõt wait!  

ONESIE 
SUNDAY!  

The fabulous cast and crew of this year SSF 
Production A Midsummer Nightõs Dream had a 
ôOnesie Sundayõ rehearsal in aid of Children in 
Need.  
They all looked truly hilarious and raised a very 
respectable £35.45 for the charity. They were all 
very warm and cosy!  

Theatre Trips Autumn 2  
 
GCSE and A Level students from Year 10, 11 and 12 have been lucky enough to go on 
two theatre trips this half term.  
In November they went to see a National Theatre Live Broadcast of ôOf Mice and 
Menõ filmed in 2014 starring James Franco and Chris OõDowd.  These broadcasts 
streamed to cinemas nationwide mean that theatre that may not be financially or 
logistically viable is now very accessible and the Drama Department will take full 
advantage!  
 

Students also went to see ôõWaiting for Godotõ at the NTR. The 
production of the classic Samuel Becket play was well attended by year 
10, 11 and 12 and although it is a slightly confusing piece of theatre, it all 
helps towards their understating of professional theatre and 
performance skills and techniques.  


